[INSERT] 451228-172

中華型公會全國總會

CHUNG HUA SHENG KUNG HUI

RT. REV. T. ARNOLD SCOTT, Chairman RT. REV. Y. Y. TSU, General Secretary REV. P. C. LIN, Assistant Secretary REV. JORDAN C. L. LIU, Office Secretary MR. MASON LEW, Treasurer NATIONAL OFFICE
209 PAI HSIA LU, NANKING, CHINA
Official Organ: Chinese Churchman

BOARD OF MISSIONS
HON. W. W. YEN, President
MR. DAVID AU, Acting Treasurer

Kunming, Dec. 6, 1946

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Bee:

A few days ago I came back to Kunming and found your letter, dated Nov. 13th. Let me first congratulate you for the arrival of your son "Jay". It must be a wonderful experience to you both to be parents of a little child, just as our first-born son was to Mrs. Tsu and myself many years ago. Our first boy, David, graduated from Yale as electrical engineer and is having his practical training in New York City.

I am interested to know that you are going to Berkeley, Cal. for I have many friends there, having spent six months there as visiting lecturer at the Pacific School of Religion. I do not know what Ecology is, that Mr. Bee will be working in for his doctorate. Do look up Rev. and Mrs. Stanley Armstrong Hunter of the St. John's Presbyterian Church, Berkeley, very good friends of ours, and Prof. Wing Mah at the University, and Dr. and Mrs. W. B. Pettus of the California College in China Foundation.

I have come back to Kunming for a short time in order to officiate at the Dedication Service for the new St.John's Church. The little Chinese chapel in which you were married over a year ago is no more, but in its place a beautiful new church has been built, which is also known as The Allied War Memorial Church. The dedication will take place on Dec.15th. I am glad to get the photos of your marriage service and party at St.John's for my album. Some day you or your son may be coming to China and will be interested in this historic association.

The other day I went out to the American Military Cemetery beyond your former hospital and hostel. Of course, everything is quiet at those places, but I cannot help recalling the hours I spent there visiting friends when the place was a bee-hive of GI uniforms. The roadway has deteriorated so badly that a ride on the jeep to the Cemetery is a real torture. There is still a team of the Graves Registration Service in Kunming and a Searching Team.

I myself am located in Nanking, our capital, as I now have a new job looking after our Church's National Office.

God bless you and your little family,

Very sincerely yours,

Mr. and Mrs. James W. Bee 255 East Ist, So. Provo, Utah

Y.Y. Tsu, Fishop